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COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

The Community Association would like to welcome to Gwernymynydd P.C., and Mrs, Perkins
from Buckley. We wish them a long and happy stay here., Our lighthearted comment is
that we hope he will not be kept too busy herelll

HARVEST SUPPER The Harvest Supper and Social will take place on Saturday 28th October.
The Village Centre will open at 7.30 p.m. and supper commences at 8,00 p.m. prompt.

MENT

Beef Hotpot
Roast Potatoes
*

Apple Pie
Cheese
%*

Tes,

The cost is 60p which is to be paid at the door on the night. Our entertainer will be
making his first appearance in Gwernymynydd and the evening will draw to a close at

10 p.m. The food plus entertainment therefore promise to add up to a very enjoyable

and economical night out.

P.5. If anybody is willing to cook a hotpot (all ingredients supplied) would they please
~contact Graham Davies (MOLD 57225) or Olive Sweetman (MOLD 3681).

A coach trip to BLACKPOOL ILLUMINATIONS has been arranged for Sunday 22nd October during
the school half term holidays. The coach will leave Gwernymynydd School at 10 a,.m,

The cost per adult is £1.20 and children 10 years and under 75p. Would anyone interested
please contact Mrs. D. Davies (MOLD 57225) or Miss Lilian Roberts, 2 Maes-y-Wern as soon
as possible. All money to be in by Sunday 15th October please.




SENIOR CITIZENS TRIP

The Senior Citizens Annual Trip this year to the LAKE DISTRICT will be on Friday

6th October taking high tea on the homeward journey. The coach will leave the school
lay-by at 10.30 a.m. picking up at the Rainbew Hotel and Cadole Shop. Anyone interested
please telephone Mrs. J. Smith (MOLD %968), Mrs. Bell, Cadole (LLANFERRES 246), or

Mrs. Squires (MOLD 2085) by 30th September if possible please.

PLAYGROUP

Playgroup meets on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday morning 9,30 - 11,30 a.m. at.the
Village Centre. Helpl!! at the moment there are only 7 children on the register. Any
i_ds with children aged 3 to school age please contact amy member of the committee or
go to the centre on the appropriate days.

By popular demand on 11th October 7.30 p.m. at Village Centre there will be another
"Superior Clothes" party. PFamous make seconds at greatly reduced prices. DPlease come
along. All welcome,

Coffee Evening: 26th September, Mrs. Gwen Kime, 9 Uwch-y-dre, Gwernymynydd.

GWERNYMYNYDD SHOW

This year's event on July 22nd was very successful, and once again the profits topped
all previous years. Around £500 will be available for distribution to our local
charities and all organisations are asked to make a note of the date of the next meeting
of the Show committee - Wednesday 25th October, 7.30 p. m. Village Centre - and to send
a representative along if a request for funds is to be made.

The committee is sincerely grateful for the very generous support given this year. A
great deal of hard work was put into the event by organisations and individual helpers
inside and outside of the village. Special thanks also te the kind donors of gifts of
cash, goods and prizes, and to the customers who supported us so magnificently. Ken,
Syd and Olive gratefully thank all the committee members and the many people who helped
to prepare the field, put in a hard day's work and helped clear up the next day.



YOUTH CLUB

The club is open again after the August break and the first event of the season will
be the annual trip to Blackpool. This is on Sunday 18t October.

We wish Dianne Biggin every success in her exciting new job which will take her to
Russia for the next two years. Dianne is one of our longest serving members and has
been a stalwart of the club management committee for the last two years. She was also
one of our annual Award winners (for services to club and community). Good Iuck to

Di - and best wishes from us all. :

VILIAGE CENTRE MANAGEMENT COMVITTEE

Many thanks to all those who turned out to paint the large room of the Centre which
certainly looks much better for its lick of paint.

Preliminary Notice of "XMAS FAYRE" - Monday 13th November 6.30 p.m. More news next
newsletter,

W,I.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 2nd October at 6.45 p.m. in the Junior School.
At this meeting we will be having a film entitled "Clwyd Gateway to Prosperity" which we
hope will be very interesting. New members welcome.

OVER 60'S THURSDAY CLUB

The Thursday Club are holding their annual XMAS FAYRE on December 2nd. Home made cakes
and toys, groceries, bric-a-brac, etc. Further details in next newsletter.

o

MOTHER - AND -TODDLER GROUP

There will be a photographer present at the Village Centre from 2 p.m., Tuesday 10th
October., This is a combined session between Playgroup and Mother and Toddler Group but
any other parents of young children who may be interested please contact Mrs. L. Houston
(7 Uwch-y-dre, Tel: 55725).

Just a reminder that Toddler Group has restarted on Tuesday afternoons 1430 ~ 3,30 p.m.
in the Village Centre. All pre-school children most welcome,

TONTRATT OTITD



FOOTBALL CLUB

The Village under-15 five-a-side team continued its successful season last month when
they won the Druids Utd. Carnival five-a~-side tournament at Wrexham. In the final of
the competition they beat Bryn Alun 1-0. The victorious team members and substitutes
were: Robert Clarke, Nick Lennon, Greg Moffat, Derek Powell, Nigel Robinson, Paul Smith,
Kevin Williams,

N.S.P.C.C. HOUSE-TO-HOUSE COLLECTION, GWERNYMYNYDD and CADOLE

Our 1978 collection for NSPCC was a record with a total of £43! Once again I would 1ike
to thank all those enthusiastic and willing helpers who take their collecting tins round
(a very wet job this year!) and to all those very generous people who contributed to
this year's splendid total. Joy Quant

Mr. & Mrs. K. Biggin, 15 Godre'r Mynydd, would like to thank all friends and neighbours
for the kindness and generosity extended to their daughter, Dianne, on her departure to
take up her new job in Moscow.

Margaret Mealey of 47 Godre'r Coed is the local agent for the Flint & District Amateur
Operatic Society and would like to advertise the Autumn production "The Desert Song" to
be staged at Kelsterton College, Connahs Quay from Mon. 30th October until Sat. 4th
November, inclusive. Starts 7.15 p.m. Tickets are reasonable with reductions for
pensioners and children. A1l enquiries to Margaret at Mold 56577

The collection made for a wreath for the late Mrs. Davies 2 Maes-y-Wern from friends and
neighbours of Maes-y-Wern, Erwr Fron, Minffordd and Oakfield Cottage amounted to £10,00
Cost of wreath €4.50, remainder given to family to buy a memorial vase.

WANTED Lift to Wrexham, Monday to Friday, approx. 8 - 8.15 a.m, start. Roberts,
2 Maes-y-Wern, Gwernymynydd.

DATES TO REMEMBER - Sorry, no room! Please see main body of newsletter.




